STATE OF KANSAS}
CITY OF SABETHA }SS

8 JANUARY 2024

6:00 P.M.

The Governing Body of the City of Sabetha met in regular session in the

Commission Room at City Hall. In attendance were: Mayor Cody Bletscher, Commissioners Jason Enneking,
Nick Aberle, and Maridel Wittmer. Also in attendance were: Megan Bunck, Nick Bunck, Brantley Bunck,
Kendall Bunck, Austin Wasinger, Heather Stewart, Tim Kellenberger, Douglas Allen, Steve Compo and Bill

Shroyer.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

12/11/23 COMMISSION
MEETING

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

12/14/2023 SPECIAL
COMMISSION MEETING

RESOLUTION #2024-01
KATELYN POE

RESOLUTION #2024-02
CHRISTOPHER MOYER

COMMISSIONER OF
STREETS — VACANCY

Pledge of Allegiance

Commissioner Maridel Wittmer made a motion to approve the minutes from the
12/11/2023 Commission meeting. Commissioner Jason Enneking seconded the
motion. The motion carried 4 — 0.

Commissioner Maridel Wittmer made a motion to approve the minutes from the
12/14/2023 Commission meeting. Commissioner Jason Enneking seconded the
motion. The motion carried 4 — 0.

Mayor Cody Bletscher made a motion to approve #2024-01. A resolution
establishing wages for Katelyn Poe as a part-time dispatcher. Commissioner
Maridel Wittmer seconded the motion. The motion carried 4 — 0.

The Commission discussed Resolution #2024-02. A resolution to hire
Christopher Moyer as a Policeman in the Sabetha Police Department. Discussion
followed. There was no motion to approve the resolution.

Josh Burger entered the meeting at 6:15 p.m.

Mayor Cody Bletscher asked Assistant City Attorney Luke Sunderland to
explain to the Commission the process of filling the vacant position for
Commissioner of Streets. The mayor presented four names for consideration;
Trevin Edelman, Megan Bunck, Sharon Kibbe and Austin Wasinger. Mayor
Bletscher asked each candidate in attendance to address the Commission. Bunck,
Edelman and Wasinger were in attendance and addressed the Commission.
Sharon Kibbe had provided each Commissioner with a written statement
beforehand. Discussion followed. Mayor Bletscher asked each Commissioner to
write the name of the candidate on a piece of paper. After counting the votes, with
Kibbe receiving two votes, Bunck receiving one vote and Edelman receiving one
vote. Mayor Bletscher asked if any of the Commissioners wanted to change their
vote. No Commissioner wanted to change the vote. Therefore, the Assistant City
Attorney Luke Sunderland would then make the selection because there was no
majority vote. Sunderland then appointed Trevin Edelman. Discussion followed.



ADJOURNMENT Commissioner Maridel Wittmer made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Commissioner Jason Enneking seconded the motion. The motion carried 4 — 0.
The meeting was adjourned at 6.24 p.m.

Mayor

ATTEST:

City Clerk



